MSLID Meeting Minutes Submitted by: Steve Huesman Call to order By: Doug Lawman - Chair @ 8:41 By Zoom others that dialed in were: Kathleen Poate – Vice-Chair, Stan Tekiela, Steve Huesman, Gene Kovacs, Gene McLain, Greg Swenson Also Laura Swenson and Sandy Braun (both from TAMS Board) ~ Meeting Minutes from January 16, 2021 ~ A motion was made to approve the Jan. 16th, 2021 by Steve Huesman and second by Gene Kovacs. ~ Treasurer Report given by Steve Huesman from January 2021 ~ A motion was made to approve the Jan. 2021 Treasurer Report by Kathleen Poate and second Gene Kovacs. ~ Grants – Kathleen Poate and Doug Swenson will be submitting application for Grants after MSLID vote on Weed Spraying. Doug Swenson has agreed to work with Kathleen to understand the process of submitting Grants and eventually take over process on behalf of **MSLID ~ TAMS Donation to MSLID** ~ Laura Swenson and Sandy Braun spoke on this topic. TAMS Board would like to transfer funds from their account to MSLID account to be used for Lake Education and or Water Testing. MSLID will submit to TAMS on how the funds would be used for their approval before funds are transferred.

February 20th, 2021

~ Lake Survey ~ Kathleen Poate is working with Wright County Water and Soil, also Limnopro Aquatic Science. Gene McLain suggested when possible to ask to have a guest speaker to one of our MSLID meetings to speak on this topic. Doug Lawman asked Gene McLain to remove a comment that suggested home owners to contact MSLID Board regarding Septic Systems or out dated Drain Fields. Gene asked Steve Huesman to send him the contact information of the appropriate contact in Wright County.

~ Limnopro Aquatic Science ~ Doug Lawman spoke pertaining to :

~When do we treat the lakes? ~ Channels are treated earlier or later?

~ Should MSLID redefine specific channels that are treated?

Cost from Clark Aquatic Service for spraying channels is much higher in cost then Limnopro. Greg Swenson recommends that bids go out early in the spring to obtain competitive cost on Weed Spraying. Moving forward with assistance from a resource that can assist us on weed control. A vote was taken to go with Limnopro Aquatic Science. A motion was made by Greg Swenson and seconded by Gene Kovacs.

~ New Business ~ Greg Swenson shared that on March 6th, 2021 is "Ice Clean Up Day"

~ Resignation from Doug Lawman ~ Doug Lawman announced his resignation from the MSLID Board. Primarily for stress and health reasons he is removing himself off the board.

Meeting adjourned at 9:41, Motion made by Gene Kovacs and second by Greg Swenson.